The Surrey County Council elections are on May 6th

Good news from our Conservative led Councils

- Surrey County Council has started legal proceedings against Suez, the contractor, to bring this long overdue issue to an end. "This is great news for residents, many of whom have fought hard to resolve concerns related to the Eco Park", said Buddhi.
- Well done Spelthorne for restoring the historic Lendy Lion memorial in the Walled Garden last February. It should never have been covered in the first place.
- Spelthorne declared a Climate Emergency and have adopted a carbon-neutral target.
- The Spelthorne Council/Surrey County Council Joint Committee will instal a new outdoor gym in Cedars Park. This is good news for residents as exercising outdoors improves not only physical but also mental health.
- As part of Surrey County Council's plan to help improve the environment, 1.2 million trees are to be planted across Surrey. Buddhi recently conducted an online survey asking residents where they wanted trees planted. Based on resident responses, Buddhi has asked the current County Councillor, Conservative Tim Evans, to organise for trees to be planted on Maryland Way, Queensway, Brackenwood, Hawkewood Road, Upper Halliford Road, Haslett Road, and Chesnut Walk

Buddhi Weerasinghe is standing as The Conservative Candidate for Lower Sunbury and Halliford.

VOTE for Buddhi

If elected as your County Councillor my priorities will be:

■ Road Safety:

To build on the ongoing work to extend the 20mph zone in Lower Sunbury where appropriate.

To continue to encourage and enable more local cycling and walking routes.

To ensure that local roads and footpaths are safe for all users.

■ Green Environment

Whilst we all understand the need to build homes, our local Green Belt is a critical 'lung' in all our lives. I will continue to support and protect the Green Belt.

As a resident of the area, I understand the concerns about the Eco Park. I support Surrey County Council's decision to take legal action against the contractor and will continue to campaign to have the gasifier and its stack removed.



Please visit my website: www.buddhi.org.uk

You can follow me:

👔 www.facebook.com/Buddhi.UK 📘 www.twitter.com/buddhi_w 👩 www.instagram.com/buddhi.uk



in www.linkedin.com/in/buddhiweerasinghe



Lower Sunbury and Halliford 🥮 Conservatives

■ Flooding:

Recent flooding has again shown how vulnerable our riverside properties. I support the Lower Thames Relief Scheme and will press for further protection for Sunbury.

■ Make Spelthorne Zone 6 Campaign

Sunbury and Halliford are home to three stations: Kempton Park, Sunbury and Upper Halliford station. Not one of these train stations is currently in Zone 6. It is long overdue, so I will continue to lobby relevant authorities and South Western Railway to extend Zone 6 as far as Shepperton

Buddhi says

"I live in Halliford with my wife Anoma and three children. I have been active in the community for over 30 years as a School Governor, Voluntary Teacher, and as a Trustee of several charities. I also co-founded a Traders' Association to support local business communities. Recently, I delivered a Rapid Covid Response project aimed to help young people in Sunbury and Halliford affected by the pandemic. I have also been working closely with County Councillor Tim Evans on issues affecting our community."



LOCAL NEWS IN BRIEF

Upper Halliford Station Road cleaned

Buddhi worked closely with Tim Evans for cleaner and greener roads and footpaths. As part of this campaign, Upper Halliford Station Road and the Footpath from Nursery Road to the Station have been cleared resulting in many positive comments from residents.

Charlton Lane resurfacing in early June

Surrey has confirmed that resurfacing on Charlton Lane will be carried out in early June and we will have the knee rail on the footway repaired at the same time.

Lower Hampton Road

Following a safety audit, new signage will be installed by Puck's Corner including flashing warning signals indicating," Double Bend, Reduce Speed upgrading the Now", existing 30mph signs and chevrons on the fence.

£ 2000 relaunch grant for The Sunbury Fuel Allotment Trust

The Sunbury Fuel Allotment Trust, founded in 1921 to alleviate fuel poverty in Lower Sunbury had been inactive in recent years. This has been now been revived, helped by a £2000 relaunch grant from Surrey County Council's Members' Community Allocation funding supported by County Councillor Tim Evans.

Your Local Conservative Team



Alfred Friday



Clir Tim Evans



Andrew Hirst



John Maxen



Buddhi Weerasinghe

www.spelthorneconservatives.org



www.facebook.com/hallifordandsunburyconservatives



www.twitter.com/hstories4

EERASINGHE X

Lower Sunbury and Halliford 🦀 Conservatives

